

**VIOLAMAC MINES LIMITED**

NON-PERSONAL LIABILITY

801468

MINE OFFICE  
**NEW DENVER**  
BRITISH COLUMBIA

June 21, 1968

Mr. W.M. Sharp,  
Room I,  
425 Howe St.,  
Vancouver, B.C.

Dear Bill:

Yours of the 19th received today and note that you are still searching for the motherlode.

I was in Vancouver from the 5th to the 9th of this month and checked your office several times but you must have been on the prospect at that time. Too bad you dont keep some attraction around the office when you are in the field.

The Silmonac deal is pending the acceptance of the final draft agreement. This has held us up for several weeks but finally have one for consideration by all concerned. I expect to get a glimpse of it tomorrow, so cant be too sure that it is in the final form yet.

Looked over the proposed tunnel site again this morning and there are the usual problems and unknown factors, such as overburden (talus) depth, bank stability after excavating, water lines to avoid snow slides and other minor things.

Quite a bit of activity around here. The Nevadian Mines are on the old McAllister; some activity at the Vimy (the old Panama and Silver Glance above Bear Lake) and Panoil <sup>Vimy</sup> is getting some fair ore in their drift 100 ft below the long drive Johnsby put in. This ore is quite a distance from Johnsby's winze. Hanson has a fair showing on the Noonday at Silverton.

That's about it for now

Yours  


WILLIAM M. SHARP, P. ENG.  
CONSULTING GEOLOGICAL ENGINEER

ROOM 1, 425 HOWE STREET  
VANCOUVER 1, B.C.

June 19, 1968

Dear Jack:

Just a brief note to advise you that I have not forgotten your interest, and my promise of a first look-see concerning our up-coast Cu-Zn prospect.

I went up there early this month to check out our suspected magnetic anomaly; we stripped part of this (50" shots of amex) and got only magnetite with minor sulphides.

Following this, I asked my partner to carry on with soil sampling and prospecting. So -- he brought in specimens of similar Cu-Zn mineralization from exposures some 400'-500' N.W. of the original showing just a couple of days ago. He is going to check the suspected correlations & extensions via more geochem, shallow trenching, etc. after this I will go up for a personal check on it -- and then let you know whether or not we have a substantial prospect. I still think it has considerable potential.

How's Silmonas and fishing? -- no recent reports on either lately!

Best regards to self & Iris.  
Bill.